17


Help for the "Angels".





Although it was not part of our New Guinea operations, I'm sure members who served in New Guinea will be pleased to hear that a move to establish "The Fuzzy Wuzzy Angel Foundation" is under way.





The Hon. Charlie Lynn MLC, Sydney is the driving force behind this worthy project.


The purpose of the foundation will be to support the Kioari and Orokaivean people who live in villages along the Kokoda track in the areas of health, education and sport. These objectives will be incorporated into the charter of the foundation.





The Sydney Swans have already given a five-year commitment to sponsor 20 Kioari and Orokaivean students to attend high school at either Sogeri or Popondetta. The aim is to obtain sufficient funds in the foundation to pay for their university education in Port Moresby when they graduate from high school.


The AFL and the Sydney Swans have also committed to conducting sporting clinics in Papua New Guinea. It is also intended to bring a National Aussie Rules under 16 team to play in the curtain raiser at Stadium Australia on 31st August of this year.


The CEO of the Sydney Swans, Mr Kelvin Templeton, has agreed to be a member of the six-member board foundation.





We can only wish those good people involved every success in the "Fuzzy Wuzzy Angel Foundation".


J. Carey. 


